
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 1, 2024 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for Department of Navy Military Construction in the amount of 

$75,000,000 in FY25  

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the U.S. Marine Corps, who will execute the 

project at Naval Air Station Joint Reserve Base Fort Worth, 1510 Chennault Ave,  

Fort Worth, TX 76113 

 

The funding would be used to renovate a U.S. Marine Corps Maintenance Hangar (P-1050). 

Specifically, funding would be used to renovates the interior and exterior of hangar 1050 

including towers 1, 2, 3 and 4 to better accommodate crew, equipment, and administrative 

spaces.  Hangar 1050 is a large hangar that is used for storage and maintenance of cargo planes, 

such as the KC-130J.  The interior of the hangar contains four separate towers that house 

administrative offices and maintenance shops for the Marine Corps reservists. The facility was 

built in 1955, with a Building Condition Index (BCI) of 82, a condition rating of 78, and a 

configuration rating of 64. 

 

This project has a Federal nexus because it is specifically for the use of the Department of the 

Navy onboard a naval installation. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jake Ellzey 

Congressman, Texas 6th District 


